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In attendance
Maria Hein
Rachel Lee
Kirke Wolfe
Asher Atkinson
Kathleen McConnell, guest

1. Maria moves to approve the February minutes, Kirke seconds.  Motion approved unanimously, with Kathleen abstaining. 
2. LUTC decided to submit a comment in favor of the proposal to rebuild a fire-damaged garage at 3224 NE 15th Ave.  The comment will note that our support is contingent on the walls in the side and rear setbacks being built of sufficiently fire-resistant materials to satisfy the City fire code.  
3. There is a brief discussion of the draft short-term rental policy.  Kirke proposes to add clarifications about the reason why the LUTC will comment in opposition to non-owner-occupied Type B permit applications and that there may be other provisions of City Code that our comments could cite.  The draft is amended to add the phrase “due to the increased concerns regarding liveability under those circumstances” at the end of the first sentence in the second paragraph and the phrase “or other criteria in City Code” in the second sentence of the second paragraph.  Maria moves to adopt the policy as amended, Kirke seconds.  Motion approved unanimously.    
4. Asher showed printouts of a mock-up of a short-term rental webpage that the LUTC could manage.  He envisions that it would list and map the short-term rental permits that the LUTC receives and also allow neighbors to add other short-term rental permits.  The website could also be used to log and view complaints and to provide informational resources.  There is consensus that this is a valuable project, and Asher will keep working on it.
5. Kathleen McConnell has some informational materials regarding Portland Urban Forestry’s plan to draft amendments to City Code to make tree preservation requirements applicable to demolitions on lots smaller than 5,000 square feet.  We will put this topic on the April agenda for a vote. 


